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Subject-  Status of the Sikkim Alpine University (Formerly EIILM University),
Kamrang, Namchi, Dist- South Sikkim - 737126 - regarding.

Sir,

With reference to your letter No.SAU/RO/UGC/0063/2022 dated 30.03.2022 on the
subject cited above, | am directed to inform you that Sikkim Alpine University (Formerly
ElILM University), Kamrang, Namchi, Dist- South Sikkim - 737126 has been
established/notified on 28.08.2021 by the Act of the State Legislature of Sikkim as a
Private University and is empowered to award degrees as specified under Section 22 of the
UGC Act through its main campus in regular mode with the approval of Statutory Bodies of
the University and Statutory Council(s), wherever it is required and after creating required
academic and physical infrastructure facilities including library, laboratories and appointment
of teaching and supporting staffs as per the norms and standards laid down by UGC and
other relevant Statutory Council(s). The name of the University has been included in the list
of Universities established as per section 2 (f) of the UGC Act, 1956.

Further, it is informed that the University did not submitted information required by
the UGC for inspection purposes. In the absence of re«uired information, the physical
inspection of the University could not be carried out by the UGC to ascertain fulfiiment of
criteria in terms of the programmes, faculty, infrastructural facilities, financial viability, etc, as
mandated under clause 4 of the UGC (Establishment of and Maintenance of Standards in
Private Universities) Regulations, 2003. You are again advised to submit the information so
that necessary action with regard to inspection of the University could be taken by the UGC.




